FW: ICO Registration Fees

From: <SBingham@rutland.gov.uk> Sent: Tue, 16 Apr, 2019 at 17:26

To:

Dear all.

Please be advised that I have had confirmation for the Information Commissioners Office (ICO) that on 1 April 2019, the Data Protection (Charges and Information) (Amendment) Regulations 2019 (the 2019 amendments) came into force.

These added a new exemption.

The new exemption exempts the processing of personal data by:

- members of the House of Lords
- elected representatives
- prospective representatives

('the three groups') and those acting on their instructions, where that processing is in connection with the discharge of the functions of the member of the House of Lords/elected representative or in connection with any activity where the (main) purpose is the future election of the prospective representative.

This means that Parish or County Councillors will still be data controllers but are now exempt from paying the registration fee to the ICO.

Kind regards Sue

Sue Bingham

Business Support Manager and Data Protection Officer

Rutland County Council Catmose, Oakham, Rutland LE15 6HP t: 01572 758165 e: Sbingham@rutland.gov.uk

www.rutland.gov.uk

Details regarding your data protection rights and how the Council processes your data can be found at: www.rutland.gov.uk/my-council/data-protection

